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 Pastor’s Corner 

 “When the day of Pentecost had come, they were all together in one place.  

And suddenly from heaven there came a sound like the rush of a violent wind, 

and it filled the entire house where they were sitting.” ïActs 2:1-2 

After holding the first-ever church nominating committee meeting and officer 

elections, (decently and in order of course!), the early disciples of the Jesus 

movement have a little over a week to settle into ñchurch business as usualò 

before the Holy Spirit comes and shakes things up.   

In a number of ways, First Church is experiencing some of that same 

ñshaking upò by the Holy Spirit lately.  On April 30, we commissioned a joint 

task force of leaders from First Presbyterian of Warren and Erin Presbyterian 

churches to guide us in showing hospitality to one another as we join together 

in ministry at 3000 E 12 Mile.  The task force has already met several times.  

We have listened to one anotherôs stories.  Weôve shared each churchôs 

strengths and weaknesses and imagined how our joining together can 

strengthen each other.  Weôve been working on details large and small. (See 

page 4 for more!) 

One of those not so small details is Erin Pastor, Commissioned Ruling Elder 

(CRE) Nancy Bass.  On June 4, we will have a congregational meeting to 

extend Nancy a year-long contract to serve 15 hours/week in pastoral support 

ministry at First Church.  Nancyôs various past professional experiences 

include aiding those in need- evacuees in Hurricane Katrina and homeless in 

Detroit- as well as working on disaster response teams.  She is a Stephen 

Minister and has received training in interim ministry.  We hope to welcome 

Nancy on staff in July after Erinôs last worship service on June 25.   (contôd 

on pg. 3) 
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June Scripture  

Readings  

 

Day of Pentecost 

June 4  

Acts 2:1–21 or  

Numbers 11:24–30  

Psalm 104:24–34, 35b  

1 Corinthians 12:3b–13 or 

Acts 2:1–21  

John 20:19–23 or  

John 7:37–39  

 

Trinity Sunday 

June 11  

Genesis 1:1—2:4a  

Psalm 8 2  

2 Corinthians 13:11–13  

Matthew 28:16–20  

 

2nd Sunday after  

Pentecost June 18  

Genesis 18:1–15 (21:1–7) 

Exodus 19:2–8a  

Psalm 116:1–2, 12–19  

Romans 5:1–8 –8  

Matthew 9:35—10:8 (9–

23) 

 

3rd Sunday after  

Pentecost June 25   

Genesis 21:8–21   

Psalm 86:1–10, 16–17  

Romans 6:1b–11  

Matthew 10:24–39  



$534 was donated to the One Great Hour of Sharing.  Thanks to all who 

gave! 

During the first two weeks of May, $81 was donated to the Humane Society 

Pet food drive.   

Our next Presbyterian special offering is Pentecost on June 4, where the 

emphasis is on youth.  The Young Adult Volunteers, children at risk, and 

Youth Ministry all benefit.   40% of the money collected stays in our own 

community! 

On Saturday May 6, eight members of First Church sorted cans and pack-

ages at Gleaners. Thanks goes to Barb , Eddie, Gerianne, Joyce, Ken, 

Lynn, Rosie, and Yoshi!! 

Coming soon to  
First Presbyterian 

Church –  
Save the date  

Saturday 
July 29, 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Outreach Commit-

tee, with assistance 

from the Presbytery of 

Detroit, is planning a 

Health Fair.  This will 

be an event that is 

open to the whole  

community and will 

take place in our 

church parking lot and 

building.  We will need 

your help! More infor-

mation will follow soon. 

This will be the event of 

the year!  

  

Inclusion Ministry  

Mission 
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Second Sunday 

Fellowship Lunch 

June 11 

after worship at  

Ramôs Horn 

30500 Dequindre Rd, 

Warren, MI 48092  

 ñIn Godôs Imageò Dinner and Worship – We had an adventure in May. 

We travelled faréwell not really that faréto the Village of Warren Glenn. 

We celebrated knowing how to have 

ñGood Soilò within us so we can grow in 

Godôs love. We started seedlings to plant 

with Pastor Julie on June 1, who will be 

graciously filling in for me while Iôm away 

for my Step-son Jakeôs High School 

Graduation ceremony!!!  

Worship theme for May - ñParable of the 

Mustard Seedò  

Warren Glenn Bible Study - ñ40 Days After The Resurrection,ò is continu-

ing. This is a 7-week after-Easter study at The Village of Warren Glenn 

from 2-3 pm. It started in May, but please feel free to come; each week is 

its own lesson. Study offered June 8, 15, 22, 29. The story of Jesus work 

here on Earth didnôt end at the Resurrection. Learn with a very lively bunch 

the joy that continues after Easter.  

Advocacy - Check in with the Inclusion Ministry Program for assistance in 

finding and navigating helpful resources in the community for people with 

disabilities.     

Marijo Hockley, Coordinator of Inclusion Ministry 

Changes are coming to your Medicare card. By April 2019, your card will 

be replaced with one that no longer shows your Social Security number. 

Instead, your card will have a new Medicare Beneficiary Identifier (MBI) 

that will be used for billing and for checking your eligibility and claim status. 

And it will all happen automatically – you wonôt have to pay anyone or give 

anyone information, no matter what someone 

might tell you. 

Having your Social Security number removed from 

your Medicare card helps fight medical identity 

theft and protect your medical and financial        

information. 



Christian Education 
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Men’s Group 
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MAY 

SESSION  

HIGHLIGHTS 

§ A special congrega-

tional meeting will be 

held on June 4th to ap-

prove offering a one-

year part-time contract 

to Commissioned Rul-

ing Elder (CRE) Nancy 

Bass, the current pas-

tor at Erin Presbyterian 

Church. The total cost 

will be covered by the 

sale of the Erin church 

building and property.  

 

§ Accepted with regret 

the resignation of Kyle 

Engelmann, our Music 

Director for the past +7 

years, effective June 4, 

2017. An ad hoc 

search committee, un-

der the direction of the 

Personnel Committee, 

will be established to 

recommend a new hire 

for this position.   

 

§ Accepted with regret 

the resignation of Keith 

Carlson, our Worship 

Ruling Elder (Class of 

2018),    effective    

December 31, 2017.  

The next SMC dinner is scheduled for Monday, June 5th.  Please come 

along and support us, we are in great need of additional helpers to make it 

easier and more efficient.  We will be grilling hot dogs, weather permitting. 

The Mission Garden kickoff was Sunday, April 23rd, with spading, fertilizing 

and raking the garden plots. Our gardeners can now take over, plant their 

seeds and tend to their plots.   Pastor Julie will also be busy with her own 

garden plot. And we will have some free tomato plants available. 

The Blessing of the Garden will be Sunday, June 11th. 

Next Menôs Group meeting will be Sunday, June 4th, 8:00 am at Kerbyôs. 

Wow! Itôs summer already! The Christian Education Committee would like to 

thank all those who helped this last year. We had a wonderful Potluck Picnic 

after Service on the last day of Sunday School. The rain couldnôt spoil it! As 

always there was lots of good food! 

Pastor Julie is getting the Youth Group together to celebrate a very special 

Youth Sunday on June 11th. Come join us for what will be a great Service! 

CE is already thinking ahead to the Fall. If you are interested in volunteering 

one Sunday a month as a Nursery or Sunday School Adult Helper, itôs not 

too early to sign up! We are planning a training in August to get everyone 

ready for Rally Day! See Marijo or Darlene if interested! 

This summer, we will experience another staff transition as the session has 

accepted the resignation of Kyle Engelmann, our Music Director for the last 

7 years.  Kyleôs last Sunday in worship will be June 4.  We are excited for 

his next adventure in church music directing, but will greatly miss his talent 

and energy here at First Church.  Our personnel committee will be meeting 

to discern next steps and form a search committee to fill the open position.   

We will be keeping the congregation up to date on progress in that area.   

The Holy Spirit is at work in all of these transitions, whose ñshaking things 

upò almost never means things will be smooth and easy, but in whose pres-

ence we can trust that Jesus is there- guiding, stirring, calling, providing for 

us.  Letôs be there for one another tooéand be curious about what the Holy 

Spirit is up to at First Church.       Peace,    Julie 

Pastor’s Corner, con’t from pg. 1 

On the last day of Sunday School, the children 

made their own doves for Pentecost. 
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Our Church Family Is Growing é. 

The assimilation of Erin Church members/assets into First Church is moving at 

a brisk pace. Current highlights:  

 

§ All of the costs associated with the move will be paid by the sale of the Erin 

property.  The Trustees of the Presbytery of Detroit are overseeing the sale 

of the property.   

 

§ The Session has recommended hiring Commissioned Ruling Elder Nancy 

Bass, Erinôs pastor, on a one-year part-time basis. Our congregation will vote on this at a special con-

gregational meeting on June 4th.  A Commissioned Ruling Elder (formerly Commissioned Lay Pastor) is 

commissioned to limited pastoral service as assigned by the presbytery and is supervised by a Teach-

ing Elder.  Nancyôs salary will be paid for out of the sale of the Erin building, not out of the First Church 

operating budget. 

 

§ The Erin organ and a piano will be moved to First Church.  This will cause some temporary (one Sun-

day at most) disruption in our sanctuary and then get ready for a much ñfullerò sounding organ! 

 

§ The underutilized Teen Lounge will be converted to an office for Nancy. 

 

§ The Erin Memorial Garden will be relocated to our property.  We are still working on discerning location.   

 

§ The last Erin worship service will be held on June 25th.  Anyone who wishes to sing with Erinôs choir on 

that day is invited to a rehearsal at Erin on June 21 at 7pm.  Pastor Julie and the Transition Task Force 

will worship with Erin on June 25th.  The Presbytery is providing Rev. Bob Agnew to fill the pulpit at First 

Church on that day.   

 

§ The first joint service will be held at First Church on July 2nd.   Throughout the summer, we will engage 

in a sermon series where part of the time will be spent hearing stories about the history of Erin and First 

Church and imagining where God is calling us today together.   

 

§ Pastor Julie will be spending much of the summer in getting to know our new members from Erin.  She 

and Nancy will be sharing preaching duties during these months to make space for this pastoral work 

and already planned vacation.   

 

§ Erin members who do not ñopt outò will be transferred to First Church after June 25th.  

 

§ After June 25th, all money donated by former Erin members will be used to meet First Church operating 

budget expenses.  

 

§ There will be a joint congregational celebration in September.   



Women from eleven churches in the met-

ropolitan area gathered at our church on 

May 3rd for the Presbyterian Women of 

Detroit (PWPD) meeting. Janet Morton from Allen Park , Moderator, 

led the meeting and our PW hosted the event. Thank you to all who 

helped with this event.  

 

All women of First Church are invited to join us at The Masters Restau-

rant, for our ñDinner Outò on Thursday June 8th at 6:00 pm. The Mas-

ters restaurant is west of Dequindre on the north side of 13 Mile Road. 

There is a sign-up on the bulletin board near the Narthex. A selection 

of three entrees will be offered (see sign-up) and separate checks will 

be available. Please join us for good food and great fellowship. 

 

We will help Second Mile with their Health Fair on July 15th by provid-

ing hygiene kits (see side bar for contents). This is an invitation for the 

entire church to help put together these kits. All items can easily be      

purchased at a dollar store. Please place them in a Ziploc bag and 

bring to the church nursery before July 2nd.  

 

Goodfellow Dolls will be available beginning June 11th, they will need 

to be dressed and returned to the church by August 20th, you may 

dress the doll as you like or Betty Duplissis will have outfits to pur-

chase. These dolls are dressed for the Goodfellows of Detroit and are 

given to children at Christmas time. We will display them on August 

27th in the Fellowship hall. You can also visit the Detroit Goodfellows 

website and see some beautifully dressed dolls at 

www.detroitgoodfellows.org/dolls. 

 

We will not be meeting in July or August.  

Best wishes for a healthy, enjoyable 

summer! 

 

Judy Webb and Marion  

Redhead, co-moderators  

Annual Church Campout 

July 14th ,15th  & 16th 

Addison Oaks County Park   

Leonard, MI 

Have you given us your 

deposit yet? Our annual 

church campout is not that far 

off and it will be at Addison 

Oaks County Park in Leonard, 

which is less than an hour 

away. If you are interested in 

camping overnight, you can 

bring your tent or we will have 

extrasédonôt like tents there 

are also cabins that you can 

rent by calling them directly at 

248-693-2432 for availability. If 

you are not interested in 

camping you can still join in on 

the fun on Saturday (July 15th) 

for an afternoon picnic or 

potluck (6:00 pm) & campfire 

and/or Sunday (July 16th) 

morning church service (10:00 

am). If you are camping a $28 

deposit is due by June 4th  to 

Nina Wash, the park entry fee 

is $5 per car per day: Oakland 

County resident discount rate 

or $12 per car per day: regular 

rate. Contact Nina for more 

information or if you have 

questions; 586 764 0604 or 

ninawash@hotmail.com. 
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Financial Snapshot as of 4/31/17 
Budgeted Expenses exceeded Operating Income in the month of April 

by $2,747. Year-to-date Budgeted Expenses exceeded Operating In-

come by $7,152 which was $350 higher than the $6,802  

deficit at the same point in 2016. 

Hygiene kits contain:  

1 toothbrush (individually 

wrapped) 

1 tube of toothpaste (6.4 oz.)  

Dental floss  

Bath size bar of soap  

A wash cloth  

15 oz. shampoo  

15 oz. conditioner  

Deodorant   

Chap stick 



3000 E. Twelve Mile Rd 
Warren, MI 48092 
Phone: 586 751 1721 
E-mail: office@firstofwarren.org 

First Presbyterian Church 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

First Presbyterian Church of Warren is a welcoming family of God 

following Christôs teaching and putting faith into action  

Published Monthly 

Vol. 20 Issue No. 5 

June 2017 

 

Sunday 

Worship: 10:00 am 

Nursery Care 

Ages 0-4 

 

Pastor 

Reverend Julie 

Delezenne 

Office Administrator 

Trish  Pearce 

Office Hours  

Mon-Thu 10 am-2 pm 

586-751-1721. 

Email:   

office@firstofwarren.com 

Web:   

www.firstofwarren.com 

 

 

Gerianne Roland 2 

David McIntyre 3 

Susan Brewer 6 

Diane Orth 7 

Jack Redhead 8 

Joyce Macfarlane 16 

Kaitlin Fazio 17 

Tamara Carlson 22 

Grant Stawarz 23 

Logan Brown 25 

Susan Johnson 27 

Ken Meuchel 

Lisa Raymond 

30 

 

Adam & Julie Delezenne 2 

Dan & Tamara Carlson 6 

Ken & Lynn Meuchel 18 

Ed & Joyce Macfarlane 

Michael & Cozette Slupinski 

Nicole & Ron Aneed 

28 

Joel & Kathie Pehote 30 


